Assessment Committee Meeting Minutes
January 29, 2010

9:30 a.m. – 10:30 a.m.

MCML 125, Conference Room 

Present: Heidi Johnston, Kathy Schwandt, Lijuan Zhai, Larry Hyslop, Cherie Jaques, Cliff Ferry, and Susanne Bentley, chair.

1. The minutes of the last meeting were approved via e-mail. 
2. The committee discussed and determined a process for syllabi study for the General Education program review. 
· Susanna Dorr will create an online survey. Once the committee approves the survey, we will send it to faculty who teach Gen Ed classes this semester and those who taught them last semester.

· The survey will include questions to determine if the faculty member is familiar with the Gen Ed program, how the instructor incorporates Gen Ed objectives into teaching, and which objectives are the most or least relevant to the faculty member’s particular class.
· Once we have results of the survey, we will make a presentation to Department Chairs and ask for their input on the strengths of the GBC Gen Ed program, how Gen Ed objectives are being met within their individual programs, and what suggestions they have for revising any Gen Ed objectives.

· We will then ask interested faculty to participate in a focus group to address the above questions in March.
3. The committee reviewed the Gen Ed Course Instructor list, Course Chart, and Syllabi link created by Susanna Dorr.
4. The committee reviewed “Suggested Syllabus Creation Guidelines” but did not make any suggestions. Chair Bentley will request a more in-depth review of this link by committee members.
5. Cliff Ferry will review Gen Ed syllabi from this semester to determine that objectives and outcomes are clearly stated and make any suggestions.

6. Chair Bentley will attend the AACU conference on General Education and Assessment in mid-February, then report back to the committee.
7. Cliff Ferry says that we hope to find a contact at the conference for someone to be an outside reviewer for the Gen Ed program review. Dr. McFarlane will pursue this.
8. Our next meeting will be March 4 from 9:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. 
The meeting adjourned at 10:30.

Respectfully submitted by Susanne Bentley

